HEARTLAND ELEMENTARY

SITE BASED DECISION MAKING 
COUNCIL MEETING

JANUARY 10, 2011
OPERATING BUSINESS
Call to Order
Our meeting was called to order by Mrs. Emily Campbell at 3:33 PM.   Those present were Emily Campbell, Ellen Raifsnider, Mitch Corbin, Karen Rich, Mary Borders, Stephanie Williams, Shannon England and Claudia Richardson.
Agenda

After reviewing the agenda a motion was made by Mitch Corbin and seconded by Shannon England to approve the agenda and start the meeting.  No items were pulled.
December Minutes

Minutes were reviewed from the December 13, 2010 meeting.  After reviewing the minutes and revisions made, a motion was made by Claudia Richardson and seconded by Mary Borders to accept the minutes as revised.  Consensus was reached by the Council.
Public Comment
None
STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT

Assessing Student Achievement

Mrs. Campbell reported that MAP testing has started.  The second computer lab is up and working with the exception of a few glitches.  The testing window closes on February 11, 2011.
Literacy First

Mrs. Campbell shared some Literacy First data with the Council and they discussed the data amongst themselves.
PLANNING
SACS Update
Mrs. Campbell passed out SAC’s report, 7 Standards, on what was already worked on as a school. Standard 1 is finished at this time.  Mrs. Campbell asked the Council how they felt about where they were at the moment
CSIP Impact Check 
The revised and adopted CSIP Impact Check was handed out to the Council.
BUDGET REPORT

Per Pupil Allocation/Local Budget
The per pupil budget and the local budgets were reviewed by the Council.  A motion was made by Karen Rich to accept the Per Pupil budget and a second was received by Claudia Richardson.  Consensus was reached by the Council. A motion was then made by Mary Borders and seconded by Shannon England to accept the Local Budget.  Consensus was reached by the Council.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

No Reports
NEW BUSINESS

Accident Report
The accident report was reviewed by the Committee with no action taken.

OLD BUSINESS
Committee Policies/First Draft
The Council looked over and reviewed the Committee Policy.  First reading with revisions will be reread at the next meeting in February.

Class Configuration

The second, third and fourth grades are still over cap.  The Council will revisit this issue at the next meeting.
ON-GOING LEARNING
None

EXECUTIVE SESSION

A motion was made by Claudia Richardson for the Council to go into Executive Session to discuss personnel at 4:47 pm.  The Council came out at 4:49 pm with a second made by Stephanie Williams.
After the Council came out of Executive Session, Ellen Raifsnider made a motion to recommend to Superintendant Nannette Johnston to hire Stephanie Swift for the preschool assistant position.  Mr. Corbin seconded this motion and consensus was reached by the Council.
ANNOUNCEMENTS
The following announcements were made by Mrs. Campbell.
· Partnering with Parents will be held January 13, 2011 at 7:30 am and at 5:30 pm
· Heartland Elementary will be hosting the Governor’s Cup in February.
AGENDA

Our next meeting will be February 14, 2011 at 3:30 pm with the same agenda.  

With no further items on the agenda, Claudia Richardson made a motion to adjourn the meeting with a second by Stephanie Williams.  The meeting was adjourned at 4:55 pm with consensus reached by the Council.
Respectfully submitted,
Sue Boggs, Office Manager

Heartland Elementary
